Draft minutes of Southwark Cyclists meeting on February 10th 2016

Better Bankside double-booked. Group adjourned to Vermigiano. Space noisy with moderately loud music. 
Present: Andy Cawdell (chair), Sally Eva (sec), Pete Wood (arriving late), Alastair Hanton, Liz Eden, Amy Aeron-Thomas, Bruce Lynn, Eleanor Margolies

Apologies for absence: Jeremy Leach, Ralph Smyth. 

London Assembly Police and crime cttee: Amy Aeron-Thomas asked how police could make roads safer: members suggested that the police publicly support 20mph speed limits and condemn those who break them and that they study the work of Rachel Aldred. 

Minutes of last meeting: agreed.

Matters arising: S4C not now to be presented; Mears complaint email on website; no sign of new Peckham Rye East proposals; Bellenden Gyratory response submitted; quick wins list ready for presentation. 

Alastair said that Direct Vision lorries were supported by LCC and CTC "Action on Lorry Danger". TfL planning for new DV lorries and by 2020 DV lorries should be normal for new trucks in the construction industry. By 2025 DV should be the predominant type of lorry. Southwark should be pressed to make safer lorries a standard condition of planning consent and the Southwark Plan should state that safer lorries should be included when going out to tender for contractors. 

1 QW7: Champion Hill: Liz said that two councillors were in favour of the road closure, one very strongly. Closure being proposed not just for the QW but because residents have asked for it. Balance of response (evenly split, for and against) therefore a surprise. Liz suggested SC support 12 months trial closure. Residents were concerned about alternative routes. There were loads but officers didn't know them. Residents needed this re-assurance. Action: Bruce and Liz to provide alternative routes to resident; Liz to respond supporting 12 mths trial closure. 
Alastair said Southwark ready to go to consultation on Dulwich scheme which  would propose some segregation at the Carlton Avenue and Dulwich Village junction. 

2 Southwark Plan: Ralph sent his apologies to meeting. He would put draft proposals out on Google docs for amendment. Alastair was concerned that the Feb 12th would be missed. He said Southwark Living Streets had written a response and some parts of it were very important to cyclists. ACTION: it was agreed to ask Jeremy to forward SLS response to Ralph. 

3 QW1: Bruce said that the new traffic lights at the junction of willow Walk/Dunton Road and Lynton Road had make the junction much more dangerous. The early release for cyclists had yet to be installed but would not solve problem. The numbers of cars had greatly increased, possibly attracted by the lights. Other possibilities included an extra "cyclists only" phase or a "green scramble" for a mix of cyclists and pedestrians. ACTION: Bruce to promote solution

4 Responding to Housing Consultations: Liz said Southwark building 11,000 new council homes. Group should respond with a call for cycling parking to meet or exceed the London standard of two parking spaces per unit, accessibility by bike and filtered permeability.  Safer Routes to Schools should also be planned in. Action: Liz to respond as above

5 Official Map Updater: Large number cycling maps on line incl. cyclescape and google maps. They needed keeping up to date. ACTION: Liz to appeal for volunteer updater on the egroup. 

6 TfL safety rides: Andy said car drivers had started driving down the new cycle lanes. Signs erected to stop them. Info on illegal signs (from Ralph) passed to TfL and the signs were slowly being fixed. Michael Barrett (TfL temp works, initiator of rides) being promoted to cross-London responsibility. 

7 Bike trains: Commuters in Nunhead complaining about unreliability of local trains. Opportunity to run a bike train, Nunhead to Blackfriars. Suggested date: after the hour change. Concern about Easter Holidays keeping numbers down. No financial advantage without doing whole week. AGREED: to start with one. Sally to organise and back mark. Andy to lead. Volunteers Bruce and Eleanor. Date: to be decided. 

8 Dunwich Dynamo: more than 400 booked including a coach load coming from Lowestoft. Andy and others to attend Dunwich village meeting May 17th. 

9 Development of JSCG: direction of JCSG not clear after creation of delivery board. Changes being proposed but direction of travel not clear. AGREED: Alastair to write paper setting out SC view of future of JCSG. 
AOB

Canada Water Actionplan: going on display in Canada Water from following day. Kings Cross Gyratory plans: out for consultation, users please respond. Healthy Ride: Saturday Feb 14th.

Next meeting: March 9th 6.30-7.30pm Nunhead Community Centre, The Green (new building next to Old Nun's Head. Secure bike parking at the back.  

